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Thank you Chairman Ginter, Vice-Chair LaTourette, Ranking Member Boyd and the members of the House Community and Family Advancement Committee for the opportunity to offer Sponsor Testimony on House Bill 533. This legislation implements much needed reforms to Ohio’s foster care system.
As the opioid crisis continues, we have seen its effect on our state’s families. This includes the foster population and the constant need for foster caregivers. The state of Ohio is among the highest in the nation when it comes to number of training hours required for foster caregivers. This applies to prospective caregivers and with continuing education for those already certified. 

It is vital that our foster caregivers are properly trained and I have confidence that our agencies throughout Ohio are equipped to do so. However, it is imperative that we create an environment that does not serve as a hindrance for prospective foster caregivers or those wishing to continue that service. 

Furthermore, the issue of foster care assessors has become an issue that could potentially deter prospective foster caregivers. Recent studies have shown that the average wait time for individuals wishing to foster is 10 months. HB 533 will take necessary steps to alleviate that wait time.

Specifically, HB 533 will:
•
Lessen required training time for preplacement training from 36 hours to 21 hours in family foster homes and specialized foster homes.

•
Lessen continuing training time requirements from 40 hours every two years to 20 hours for family foster homes and from 60 hours every two years to 30 hours for specialized foster homes. These changes put Ohio in line with many other states. 

•
Specify that preplacement training may be provided online. 

•
Specify that a county sheriff or sheriff’s designee may perform the duties of an assessor, pursuant to completing training requirements as adopted by JFS rule.
Mr. Chairman, thank you again for the opportunity to offer Sponsor Testimony on HB 533 and I would be happy to answer any questions that the committee may have at this time. 

